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College Council Meeting
Monday, Oct. 30, 2023
5:30 pm Council Meeting 
Lake Lodge

Meeting Minutes

               
1.  Call Meeting to Order-Chair Nasca 

2.  Minutes of Previous Meeting-Chair Nasca- Motion to approve by Ms. Carrie Redman and seconded by Mr. Jack Benjamin. Minutes were approved as presented.  

3.    College Council Acting Chair’s Report-Acting Chair Nasca
		Acting Chair Mr. Ron Nasca shared that he attended Pat’s celebration of life, and it was wonderful and well attended.  He shared that he plans to start attending more student events on campus.  Chair Nasca introduced the two executive summaries that were brought forward for approval.  

· BS Biology Executive Summary – Chair Nasca moved to approve this executive summary, passed as presented.
· LPN Certificate – Chair Nasca moved to approve the certificate and it was approved. 

4.    President’s Updates – President Mauro 
Dr. Mauro gave a brief update on the memorial for Pat and the dedication of the SLC Leadership Suite.  Dr. Mauro summarized the assault on our student Derek Correa, and the status of the assailants and our victim.   The four attackers were arrested and have been charged with attempted murder and gang assault.  Derek remains in a coma.  We have shared the GoFundMe page that the family has created and how we are supporting Derek and his family through on campus fund raisers, signing and sending cards and banners and are in contact regularly with his mother to get updates and see how else we can offer support.  Dr. Mauro also shared that we have had a lot of concern from parents and students on campus about safety and the attack.  We have been working to communicate with students and parents about safety tips, increased police presence, what we are doing and what they can do to remain safe.  We have had a lot of individual conversations with concerned parents and students and are making sure our people know exactly how to share the information available with those concerned.   Dr. Mauro has been talking to Student Government, and our boards and college friends and supporters.   He is meeting with the police chief tomorrow to discuss further actions we can take and collaborate to increase our presence in the village.  He will be meeting with Mark Zupan and Mayor Ninos tomorrow to discuss other things we can do as a community.  He shared that we are going to create a resource page that we can have readily available to share with students, parents, community members and anyone else with questions about what has been done on campus and in the village to ensure student safety.  We will continue to communicate all the safety measures we have in place, the individual services such as escort or rides if a student feels unsafe.   We will make the page available and share it as widely as possible, so everyone feels informed. He shared that we have not seen any negative impact on our faculty and staff being able to do their jobs and continue to provide a top-notch education to our students.  Our enrollment numbers have not been impacted and are even up further than we anticipated at this point.  As he wrapped up this summary, he shared that our work is not done and during a crisis response like this one, this will continue to be part of our daily work and will not go away anytime soon.   Chair Nasca asked if there was anything the council could do to help with reinforced communication.  Dr. Mauro said, “no” other than to familiarize themselves with the resource page once it becomes available.  Ms. Carrie Redman asked if AU was seeing issues too?  Dr. Mauro said yes, they have had a couple of incidents as well which have not helped the perception of violence.  Chair Nasca asked if AU is cooperating with us, and Dr. Mauro confirmed that they are.  

Dr. Mauro said we have a lot of great things going on at Alfred State, enrollment numbers are up, athletic teams are doing great this season.  Construction is moving forward and sidewalks in, trees are being planted and new work is beginning.  

Dr. Mauro shared that the MSCHE site visit chair came to campus and had great feedback.  He said we are working on a final draft over the next couple months and that will be shared. Chair Nasca thanked everyone on the council who attended the meeting with the site chair. 

5. Senior Staff Updates (Brief reports only!)  

 -Human Resources/CCET & Student Affairs (Vice President Sammons)
 VP Sammons shared we had our fall career fair just occur and we had over 1100 students attend which is very high for fall.  We opened a community needs HUB that serves students with food insecurities, laptop or electronic needs, warm clothing or other necessities when they have arrived. 

He shared more on Men’s soccer current playoff run, they have a 16-3 record and have moved on to the next playoff level.  Football will be moving to Empire 8 conference which will be more regional and allow them to travel less and build true local and regional rivalries.  Our women’s swimmer is setting records and our track and field team are setting new records.  

Our students attended a day of service this fall in collaboration with AU and the village to do some beautification and revitalization projects in the community. 

Percy Jackson will be the musical theatre and there will be winter musical concerts. 

Our trap team is hosting a trap event at the local rod and gun club.  Our Esports team is hiring a full-time coach to help grow that club. 

 -Enrollment Management (VP Zuber)
VP Zuber shared that the RFP for the website redesign is out there, and they are very excited for this project to move forward.  SRFS is working on updating forms and making all processes easier.  They are looking at different technology options in that department to make this easier and remove registration barriers.   In admissions we have 1136 applications, up over last year already.  We will likely see another surge.  The admissions crew is working on decisions and trying to turn these around as quickly as possible.  We have hired an international recruitment coordinator to re-establish international efforts.  She has been with us before and is excited to come back, her name is Melissa Holland.  VP Zuber added that visitors on campus are also up and that traditionally this yields enrollment once we get them on campus.  Chair Nasca said that the free-application advertising on the local sports channel has been nice to see. 

	-Academic Affairs – (Vice President Carrie Cokely) VP Cokely shared that our faculty service release applications have been processed and they had 20 releases available and 6 were granted.  She said they will look at how to increase applications in the future but not a bad start.  Last week the Title III evaluator completed their annual visit.  They looked at how we met our goals and what we need to do better.  We met five out of the seven goals.  We were very close on our retention goals and feel that the ASOP student FTFT could have affected this.  She gave us ideas of additional grants we can apply for to continue this work that is being financed through this soon ending Title III grant.   She shared that we have increased tutoring for students who are in jeopardy of failing or being on academic probation.  We are offering more in curriculum tutors for the difficult first year classes to increase grades and retention.  We are setting up micro-credentialing.  The first three we will offer are civil engineering programs and we will enroll in Fall of 2024.  We are looking at some partnerships to develop programs and certifications to help Micron fill jobs they are going to need as they move into Syracuse.  VP Cokely shared that we have students headed to Washington D.C. to compete in the national design build competition and are currently in third place heading down there. Chair Nasca asked if we have any affiliations with the EOC centers.  VP Clark said in Buffalo.    

	-Economic Development (Vice President Clark) VP Clark shared that on October 16th they took about 50 students to a career day in Buffalo to show off their skills.  The Strategic Plan for Allegany County is coming together well, and the Wellsville campus will be hosting the event to share the SP publicly.  Ljungstrom is working with us to credential their workers and help them fill vacant jobs.  They continue to work with Alstom on certifications as well. 
	
 -Institutional Advancement (Vice President White) 
VP White shared they currently have a search underway for a new Director of Annual Giving.  PS Dinner is this Friday at the Lake Lodge.  The last home football game is this Saturday so please join us.  She also shared again that we have the Pat Fogarty scholarship that has been created and encouraged this group to give to that.  They are in the silent phase of the campaign for a $25M.  They are traveling around and visiting alumni.  The Day of Giving is November 14th.  Grants are going well, they have received $3Million in grants so far this year and are on target to reach their $5M goal for fundraising this year.  She shared that they will be honoring Charlie at the President’s Society dinner.  

 -Business Affairs (Vice President Sortore)
  VP Sortore shared an update on construction.  The infrastructure project is moving along, and final paving has occurred around half of the loop.  Trees are being planted and sidewalks completed.  The small sections that will be worked on by Orvis should be completed before the spring semester.  We are in the construction document phase for Ag Science.  The Pioneer Center is in the design phase and should start in Spring of 2025.  The MacKenzie project should be completed by the end of this year.  

He shared that from a budget perspective we are slightly low on our enrollment projection, and flat on our financials.  We are investing $1.7M into initiatives around campus to increase enrollment.   

6.  Constituency Reports
   -Alumni Representative (Mr. Jack Benjamin) – Mr. Benjamin shared that the focus for the next year on events will be to raise money.  There are 15 events scheduled between now and June and they hope that this will jumpstart the campaign.  He said over the next 3-4 years events will be focusing more on fundraising.   
 
  -Faculty Representative (Mr. Matthew DiRado) Mr. DiRado reported that there was a student survey that went out and results are being tallied.  There was a forum with officers and students to discuss concerns.  He also shared concerns in the senate about Potsdam and their current struggles.  Dr. Mauro responded to this concern and shared that although they seem swift and aggressive the chancellor supports the new president’s actions to cut programs and faculty.  Dr. Mauro shared that there are about 1/3 of the SUNY schools in healthy cash positions like us, 1/3 are doing ok, and 1/3 are struggling and operating at deficits year after year.  
 
  -Student Representative (Lily Holmes) – Lily shared that each of the student senate members are currently working on their campus projects to help some aspect of the student body.  They hosted a safety event last week on campus sharing safety tips and self-defense class and they had over 150 attendees.  

  -ACT Update (Mr. Ronald Nasca) 
Mr. Nasca shared that the Annual ACT Conference went well.  Attendance was down again this year at the conference, and they are working on trying to increase attendance with the executive planning committee.  He shared the agenda from the meeting so the group would know what was discussed.   He shared he was shocked that mental health services were not held to a certain standard across colleges. Carrie shared that she attended the Veteran’s workshop, and she hadn’t really looked at what we had, but was extremely happy to find out how much we do and that we offer a Veteran’s lounge and are silver ranked for veteran students.   We work to keep our Veteran Friendly designation.  Dr. Mauro shared that we are working to enhance our ROTC program.  
               
		   8.   Unfinished Business – N/A

                9.   New Business – N/A

							Motion to adjourn by Mr. Jack Benjamin and seconded by Ms. Carrie Redman.  Meeting adjourned at 6:57pm.  
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